## Minutes of the Oswego Township

## REGULAR MEETING

September 14, 2021

## Approved 10-12-21

The meeting of the Oswego Township was called to order at 6:30 P.M by Supervisor Joe West. The meeting was held at 99 Boulder Hill Pass, Montgomery, Illinois. The pledge of allegiance to the U.S flag was given by all in attendance.

Township officials in attendance in person were: Supervisor Joe West, Trustees in person Judy Bush, Allyson Jacobsen, Donna Sawicki and Diane Selmer. Clerk Ken Holmstrom, Highway Commissioner Claude Ainsworth, Donna Stanley and Rob Delong were present. Deputy Sheriff Casey was present in person. Assessor Hauser was excused from the meeting.

One Township resident attended in person.

Supervisor West mentioned that a quorum was present in person. The Township is allowed to hold a legal meeting and Trustees on zoom are allowed to vote because of government order by Governor Pritzker. No one attended via Zoom.

Supervisor West opened the public comment session. No one wished to speak so Supervisor West closed the public comment session.

Supervisor West presented the following bills for approval:

General Road Fund	\$ 7,244.17
Permanent Road Fund	\$ 38,391.93
Building & Equipment	\$ 32.94
Total Road Fund	\$ 45,669.04
General Town Fund	\$ 29,033.71
Cemetery	\$ 2,716.99
General Assistance	\$ 34.74

Supervisor West asked for a motion to approve. Motion to approve the bills made by Trustee Sawicki, second by Trustee Bush. A roll call vote was held by Clerk Holmstrom. Trustee Bush, Jacobsen, Sawicki, Selmer and Supervisor West voted yes. Motion passed.

Supervisor West asked for approval of the August 10, 2021 meeting minutes. Motion by Trustee Selmer to approve the minutes. Second by Trustee Jacobsen. Trustees Bush, Jacobsen, Sawicki, Selmer and Supervisor West voted to approve the minutes of 8-10-2021 as reported. Motion carried.

Kendall County Sheriff report was given by Deputy Sheriff. A copy of his report is attached to these minutes.

Trustee Initiative:

Trustee Bush – attended neighborhood watch meeting and reviewed the reconciled bank statements

Trustee Jacobsen – No update received on senior report. Asked about legal invoice from Township attorney on the Highway Commissioner reaching out to the attorney's office saying that Trustee Jacobsen was harassing him. Jacobsen said she made five requests from Claude and he did not respond to her requests. She does not think the Township should be responsible for this legal bill.

Trustee Sawicki - No report

Trustee Selmer – Reviewed the reconciled bank statements. Attended a webinar for the Township officials. She also commented that she likes the new flag pole.

Clerk Holmstrom – No Report.

Highway Commissioner Ainsworth – He commented that he did answer the email requests from Trustee Jacobsen. He also commented that he bought radios for employee communication.

Assessor's report - No Report; Absent

Ordinance Officer Report – The Ordinance report is attached to these minutes.

Supervisor Report – He thanked the trustees for doing volunteer work at Prairie fest and the Vet Fest. He also commented that the flag pole looks great. He invited the Trustees to attend Senior lunches which are being held twice a month at various restaurants.

Old business: Supervisor West opened discussion and vote to re-appoint Rob Delong as Township Ordinance Enforcement officer. Trustee Selmer commented that we need to be sure that this position is following the legal responsibilities allowed for this position. Trustee Bush approved the motion, second by Trustee Sawicki. Trustee's Bush, Jacobsen, Sawicki, Selmer and Supervisor West voted in favor.

There being no further business to discuss, Trustee Selmer motioned to adjourn, second by Trustee Jacobsen. Roll Call: Trustee's Bush, Jacobsen, Sawicki, Selmer and Supervisor West voted to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 6:55 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by:

Kenneth Holmstrom, Township Clerk